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In conjunction with the NMP’s adjustment disorder diagnosis, on 29 September 2020, you 
initiated a request for an administrative separation based on a condition not a disability that 
hindered your potential for continued naval service.  In your voluntary request, you specifically 
stated, in part: 
 

I suffer from feelings of increased anxiety and depression.  Since reporting to 
USS , these feelings became more intense and frequent.  The stressors of 
my working environment make me feel isolated, stagnant, and frustrated.  The 
environment of the Navy has proven to intensify these feelings without hope of 
resolution or improvement.  I fear that if I stay in, my symptoms will worsen.  I 
believe my symptoms will resolve once discharged from military service.  

 
As required by MILPERSMAN 1900-120, the NMP’s recommendation was properly endorsed 
by a Bureau of Medicine and Surgery (BUMED) appointed medical evaluation board (MEB), 
and the MEB Convening Authority.  A Flag Medical Officer (Commander, Navy Medicine 
West) subsequently reviewed and signed off on your condition, not a disability separation.   
 
On 19 November 2020, your commanding officer determined you had a medical condition 
incompatible with military service and recommended your separation with an Honorable 
characterization of service.  Ultimately, on 8 March 2021, you were discharged from the Navy 
due to a condition not amounting to a disability with an Honorable characterization of service 
and assigned an “RE-3G” reentry code.  In this regard, you were assigned the correct 
characterization of service and reentry code based on your specific circumstances.   
 
On 4 May 2022, the Naval Discharge Review Board denied your initial application for relief.   
 
The Board carefully considered all potentially mitigating factors to determine whether the 
interests of justice warrant relief in your case in accordance with the Wilkie Memo.  These 
included, but were not limited to, your desire for a change to your narrative reason for 
separation, separation code, and reentry code along with contentions that:  (a) you did not meet 
the requirements for separation under MILPERSMAN 1900-120, (b) you were never provided 
the chance to overcome any deficiencies, (c) all medical avenues were exhausted, (d) the proper 
medical opinion was never provided, and (e) a flag officer review was not conducted.  For 
purposes of clemency and equity consideration, the Board noted you provided supporting 
documentation including advocacy letters. 
 
After thorough review, the Board concluded these potentially mitigating factors were insufficient 
to warrant relief.  The Board determined that your Navy service records contain no known errors.  
First, the Board noted that you initiated the separation request, thus any obviating the 
requirement for a “Page 13” entry documenting any issues and providing a chance to overcome 
such deficiencies.  Second, the Board noted, contrary to your contentions, that your 
administrative separation package was properly endorsed and approved by the appropriate MEB, 
MEB Convening Authority, and cognizant Flag Officer.   
 






